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PROCEZEDINGS

ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE SALAPA: We're on the

~record. This is the time and place that the Pennsylvania

Public Utility Commission has set for the hearing in the
case captioned “Nancy L. Talley vs. UGI Utilities, Inc.” at
decket number C-20065864.

I’m Administrative Law Judge David Salapa.
The Commission has assigned ne to preside over the hearing
in this case and to render a Decision for thekCommission’to
consider. |

Appearing byktelephone is the Complainaht,
Nancy Talley. |

| Good morning, Ms. Talley.
MS. TALLEY: Good morning, sir.

JUDGF. SALAPA: Also appearing by telephone is

counsel for the Respondent, Larry Crayne.

Good nmorning, Mr. Crayne.

MR, CRAYNE: Your Honor. |

JUDGE SALAPA: Now can each of you’hear me?
MS. TALLEY: Yes.

MR. CRAYNE: Yes.

JUDGE SALAPA: Can you hear each other?

MS, TALLEY: Yes.

MR. CRAYNE: Yes.

JUDGE SALAPA: T can hear each'of you so we

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 76147150
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have a good telephonic connection.

Ms. Talley, since you are a witness in this

proceeding, I will swear you in before you'testify.

MS. TALLEY: Okay.
JUDGE SALAPA: After you are finished

testifying, counsel for the Respondent will have the

VOpportunity to ask ycu gquestions about your testimony.

MS. TALLEY: Okay.

JUDGE SALAPA:AThis is calléd cross
examination. I would ask that you simply listen to the
QUestions‘asked of you and then answer the questions to the
best of your ébi:ity.

MS. TALLEY: Ckay.

~JUDGE SALAPA: After you are done testifying,
Mr. Crayne will present a witress who will be téstifying on .
behaif of UGI. When that witness is done testifying, you
will then have the opportunity to ask questions of that
witness.

Now do yQU'unders:and how this proceeding is
going to work? | |

| THE WITNESS: Yes.
JUDGE SALAPA: A1l right. Now Ms. Talley,

could you please raise your right hand.

Whereupon,

NANCY L. TALLEY

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717). 7161-7150
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having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:
STATEMENT
JUDGE SALAPA: Could you please state and
spell your name for the record.
© THE WITNESS: Nancy, N-a-n-c-y Talley, T-a-l-
1-c-y. |
JUDGE SALAPA: All right. ‘Ms; Talley, where
do ydu currently reside?
THE WITNESS: 105 Fawn Ridge North,
Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17110. |
JUDGE SALAPA: How long have you lived there?
THE WITNESS: Sirce ‘December’ 3%, 2005,
JUDGE SALAPA: Is this ah apartment or a
townhouse? | |
| THE WITNESS: It's a townhouse.
JUDGE SALAPA: All right.
THE WITNESS: A rental property.
JUDGE SALAPA: So you rent the property now.
THE WITMESS: Yes, I do.
JUDGE SALAPA: Ycur previous address prior to
mcving to Fawn Ridge NWorth, where was that?
THE WITNESS: 2436 Regl, R-e-e-l, Street,
Harrisburg, Pennsylvania. /
JUDGE SALRPA: How long had you lived

there..,from what date to what date?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717y 761-715C
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THE WITNESS: 1967 or 1968...we were talking
about that. ...up until December 3, 2005. I lived there 36
years.

| | JUDGE SALAPA: Is this house on Reel Street,

is this what T would call half a double house? k

THE WITNESS: Yes. 1It’s a duplex home.

JUDGE SALAPA: Did you own the home?

MS, TALLEY: Yes.

JUDGE SALAPA: My understanding from your
Complaint is that you have a complaint regarding the amount

of your gas bill for the Reel Street property; is that

correct?

THE WiTmESS: Yes, sir.

JUDGE SALAPA: When you moved from the Reel
Street property, am T ccrrect that you did not sell that
property to anybody clse? | | '

THE WITNESS: Nc, I did not. We ran vacant
until’April l#; which it’s‘rental'property now.

JUDGE SALAPA: So the property was vacant

until April 1=,

; THE WITNESS: Yes. We started renting it the
1%t of April. | -

JUDGE SALAPA: All right. And when you moved
out, you didn’t request that the gas be turned off; is that

correct?

COMMCNWEARLTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761~7150
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THE WITNESS: I called and let them know that
I was moving, as I called everyone else. And I was
advised..;maybe good or bad;,gbutnl was advised that I
should leave the wéﬁer and the gas énd I left the lights on.
And of'course, the cable was transferred as well as
the tele?honéﬁ | | |
And 1 did call them to let them know I was moving,
but}I requested that it stay on because of the ?ipes‘ And I
:old them where to sehdkthe bill.k | |
| As far as I was concerned, 1 was‘curfént and I Knew 1
wénld have a bill, that’s why I told them to sent it to 105

Fawn Ridge North, which they did and which they have been

- doing.

I didn’t try to run out on them or,anything.~
| JUDGE SALAPA: Ail right. So éfter you moved
out of the property cn Reel Street, you informed UGI that
you were moving and that you were gong to keep the éas on
but you were going to keep the thermostat turned back?
THE WITNESS: Yes, turnéd back and éo was the
hot water heater. |
"7JUDGE'SALAPA:'HGW low did ycu}have the
thermostat turned back? U
THE WITNESS: It wasvali’the way back, 1
believe, to 50 or something. Maybe bs.b I can’t remember.

My nusband used to dec all that. But we did that from the

| COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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JUDGE SALAPA: So you turned it back to 50 oxr

[§11
(3]

THE WITNESS: Yes. And as I said previously,
I know T owed the gas company. I never ran dut‘on them.

- They gave me a lisi of how I paid and how
mGCh’they charged way back two ar three years, I didn’t
krow what that had zo do with this. My thing was How much.
do I owe you as a maintenance fee from December. But
nowever they decide to do, L did what 1 had to do.

JUDGE SALAPA: All right. Can you tell me
what kind of heat you have? Is it gas/hot air, ox gas/hot
water, or gas/steam? . | |

‘ THE WITNESS: It’s like a steam

JUDGE SALAPA: Steam heat.

THE WITNESS: You talking about Reel Street.

; Yes.

JUDGE SALAPA: Yes. So it’s steam’heat.
THE WITNESS: Yes, it was.
JUDGE SALAPA: Do you known when yeou told UGL
thas you were moving out? |
THE WITNESS: Yes, it had to be around the
30", 1 seem to have called everybody on the 30%.
| JUDGE SALAPA: That would have been 30" of

November?

COMMONWEALTH REPURTING COMPANY  {717] 761-715¢C
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THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
JUDGE SALAPA: And you called in by t@léphone;
ybﬁ didn’t send anything in writing?

THE WITNESS: No, I did not, sir. Because 1've

been dealing with the gas company, and ever when I moved

here, they asked me did I want to keep gas and I said yes,

because I love gas heat. And I stiil love it, in spite of

‘everything. And I let them know I’‘ve never had any trouble.

And they’ve been very gbod to me as far as
when I1...because I'm a péor woman. My husband and 1 are 70
years old. Whenever I’'d call‘and say I was going to be
late, they’ve been very kind to me. |

And I had no reasorn to think that anything
weuld be any different.’ So I was kind to them and I didn’t
run out on them. I called them and told them1'sénd the
réméininq bills to 105. &and I gave a littie sob story and
they’ve always been very nice to me.

JUDGE SALAPA: Your complaint now is that you
believe that during the time pericd from December 3@ when
you movéd out up until April 1%, UGI was overcharging you
for the gas that you consumed?

THE WTTNESS: Yes.

JUDGE SALAPA: Do ycu have anything else that
you would like to add at this point, that you would like me

to know about this case?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. (717} 761-7150
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THE WITNESS: No, that’s all I wanted you to

know. I gave you the statement where @ certified that I did

move here. ,

JUDGE SALAPA: Let me ask you about those.
You sent me some copies;.. ’ |

THE WITNESS: Where I had paid Pawn Ridge.

You have all that where they charged me; You have the
December 1% to the end of March that I was at Fawn Ridge.
You have, I think, a 12-01‘bi11 that the gas company sent mek'
nere at Fawn Ridge showing that I had movéd here. And I'm
ﬁot that c¢razy that I would pay two gas bills.

| I guess I shculd have had it ¢ut off, but not
krowing, and not being other advised, they said you wouldn’t
have to pay much. BAnd so that’s how that went.

But you do have in front of you, hecpefully,
thaﬁ I was living here in Fawﬁ Ridge and they charged me
$243.00 or whatever it is. I don’t even have my papers in
front of me now. |

JUDGE SALAPA: What I have as Exhibit One is a

~gas bill. The due date is Aagust 24%, 2005. That says the

amounrit due “none”.
| {(Whereupon, the document was marked
Complainant Exhibit No., 1 forxr
identification.) -

JUDGE’SALAPA: Then 1 have Exhibit Two which

COMMONWEARLTH REPORTING COMPANY  (F17) 761-715C
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is a check in the amount of $88.74.
(Whereupon, the documént was marked
Complainant Exhibit No. 2 for
identification.)
JUDGE SALAPA: Exhibit Three is a gas bill
date due February 28, 2006 with the amount due of $1152.22.
THE WITNESS: Yes.
(Whereupon, thebdocument was marked
Complainant Exhibit No. 3 for
identification.)
JUDGE SALAPA:kThen Exhibit Fou:;'I have a gas
bill with a due date of March 27, 2006, amQunt due $1420,92‘
| (Whereupon, the document was marked
Ccmplainaﬁt Exhibit No. 4 for
identification.)
JUDGE SALAPA: Then Exhibit Five is a ten-day
shut-off notice far the property at 2436 Reel Street and a

shut-of{ date March 30*", 2006. And it says “Pay immediately

$956.58".

(Whereupon, the document was marked
Conplaiﬁant Exhibit No. 5 for
identification.)

JUDGE SALAPA: Exhibiz Six is a gas bill with

a due date of April 25, 2006, with the amount due of

COMMONWEALTR REPDRTING coMPANY {717} 761-7150
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‘31348.00, and that is also for the property at Reel Street.

(Whereupon, the document was marked
’ComplainantkExhibit‘No\ 6 fork
identification.)

JUDGE SALAPA: And then Exhibit SeVGn appears

to be the bill for 105 Fawn Ridge Neorth in the amount of

 5233.65.

THE WITNESS: If you look at the date, that

shows the 12", that shows that I moved as of 12-01...T don’t

have my papers. ;
JUDGE SALAPA: Yes, I see it says 12-03-2005
to January 12, 2006. | .
| THE WITNESS: Yes.
(Whereupon, the document was marked
Complainant Exhibit«No*k7’foi
Identification.)
JUDGE SALAPA: And then I think it’s Exhibit

Seven-A is another gas bill, cr another statement on the

Fawn Ridge property and that has an amount due of $92.61.

(Whereupon, the document was marked
Complainant Exhibit No. 7A for
Identification.) |

JUDGE SALAPA: And then Sevent is another

bill for FPawn Ridge in the amouﬂt of $229.49.

COMMOMWENLTH REPORTING COMPANY (7177 761-7150
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(Whereupon, the document was marked
Complainant Exhibit No. 7B‘for
Identification.)V

JUDGE SALAPA: Seven-C is another bill for

Fawn Ridge in Lhe amcunt of $91.61.

(Whereupon, the documént was marked
Complainant Exhiﬁit No. 7C for
Identification.)
JUDGE SALAPA: Then Exhibit Eight is part of a
U-Haul rental contract5
THE WITNESS: That shows that I moved. 1 sent

that to let you know where I piéked up the truck to move.

It was wonderful, moved the whole house because my son had

elght people, eight guys “c move us out right away because
of the crime there.

(Whereupon, the document was marked

Complainant Exhibit No. 8 for
Identification.)

JUDGE SALAPA: Exhibit Nine is é copy of a
bill from PPL Electric Utilities for the Reel Street
property. | |

THE WITNESS: Just to let you know that the
light people responded to us rot living there. So I just

did that to let you know that the lights was on.

COMMCHWEALTH REPC/RTING COMPARY:  (717) T61-1150
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(Whereﬁpon, the document was marked

Complainant Exhibit No. 9 for
IdéntifiCation‘)

JUDGE SALAPA: Then Exhibit Ten is another
bill from PPL Electric Utilities for the’property at Fawn
Ridge.

THE WITNESS: Right, sir. That was just to
let you know that even the water company respcnded to the
fact. I just didn’t want to put a lot of stuff in, but I do
have various other things that shows. Fromr the water
company, iﬁStead,of beingysao.ﬂﬂ, it was only like 521;03.

But they seemed to recognize that the property was not in

‘use except for UGI.

(Whereﬁpbn, the document was marked
Complainant Exhibit No. 10 for
Identification.)

JUDGE SBLAPA: Do you want me to héve’those
dacﬁmentsymade a part of the recoré in this proceeding?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE SALAPA: All right. Mr. Crayne, do you
have any objections to the admission of these exhibits in |
this proceceding?

| MR. CRAYNE: I have no objections, your Honor.
I'm sure you will give them whatever weight they deserve.

JUDGE SALAPAY Yes,

COMMONWEALTH REPOKTING COMPANY {717 761-7150
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‘(Whereupﬁn, Complainant Exhibit Nos. 1
through 10 were received in evidence.)
JUDGE SALAPA: Do you have anything more you
would like to tell usfat this poinﬁ, Ms. Talley?
THE WITNESS: Mo, Judge. I trust,you, you' re

the judge. I'm being very respectful tc you and also to the

gas company because they’ve kept my kids warm for years and

xeep mé‘and my husband in our old age warm.

So I just wanted a fair shot and'I thank you
fer taking the time;

| JUDGE SALAPA: Okay. Now Mr. Crayne, do you

have any questions of Ms. Talley? |

MR. CRAYME: I have no guestions.

JUDGE SALAPA: All right. Ms. Talley, what
I'm going to do is allow Mr. Crayne to proceed and presentv
his case.

THE WITNESS: Okay. May I just say one more
ﬁhing to you. Well; I guess I could ask him. I want to
know if I’711 be abic..kbecause I know I owe something...to

make payment arrangements. That's the only thing I have,

“Judge. You have everything else.

JUDGE SALAPA: Well, let’s get Mr. Crayne’s
testimony on the record first.
THE WITNESS: Okay. -

JUDGE SALAPE: Mr. Crayne, do you have a

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPARY 1717) 761-7150
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witness?
‘ | MR. CRAYNE: Yes, I do. I would like to call
Mr. Thomas Sload.
JUDGE SALAPA: All right. Mr. Sload, could
you please raise your right hand.
Whereupon,

THOMAS SLOAD

-having been first duly sworn,‘testified‘és follows:

JUDGE SALAPA: Ceculd you please state and
spell your name for the record. | o
THE WITNESS: Thomas Sload, S-l-o-a-d.
JUDGE SALAPA: All right. Mr. Crayne, your
witness. |
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. CRAYNE: |

Q. Mr. Sload, what is your position with UGI?

A. I're supervisor of our Central Accounting Department.
Q. How long have you been with the com@any?

A. - 18 years.

Q. You are familiar with the company?k

A. Yes. |

0. Their billing system?

A. Yes, I am. |

0. Have you had prepared under your direction and

control five exhibits that were submitted to the ALJ and Ms.

COMHMORWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 76.1-7150
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Talley in this proceeding?

AL Yes, I have.

(Whereupon:vthe~dgcument,was marked
Respondent Exhibit No. 1 for
Identification.)

Q.‘ Would you please identify Exhibit One, Mr. Sload?

A. Exhibit One is a statement of account for Ms.

Talley’s residence. It dates back from the actuai fihal bill

date of March 31°, 2006 and it goes back to 4-29-04.

Q. That is for Reel Street; correct?
AL Correct.
Q. Would you please identify what has been marked

Exhibit R-2?2
(Whaereupon, the document was marked
Respondent Exhibit No. 2 for
‘Identification‘)
A. R-2 is comparison of usage between three differént
times periods in the winter. 1t would be Gctober 2003
through March 2004, October 2004 througb~Marchk2005, October
2005, through March 2006. | |

Q. Those are the past three winters’ statements;
correct?
A. That’s correct.

JUDGE SALAPA: Excuse me one moment, Mr.

Crayne. Ms. Talley, do you have copies of these exhibits in

COMMONWERLTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761~7150
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your possession?
THE WITNESS: Yes, but I don’t have them now.

Theykﬁent me a copy. I went through the packet.’They did

~send me a copy. I didn’t understand. 1It’s ridiculous

because I only tried to prove to you...your company
rather,.~‘ ;

JUDGE SALAPA: All right. But‘yéu don’t have
the &opies? |

THE WITNESS: I don’t have theﬁ in front of

me. However, I will own up to the fact that you did send

them to me. I did review them. I’m only trying to

substantiate that I moved in December.
JUDGE SALAPA: Mr; Crayne, if Y6u would_
continue, please, I’'m sorry I interfupted,
BY MR. CRAYNE:
Q. Mr. Sload, is UGI contesting the issue of the fact

that Ms. Talley did, in fact, move?

A, No, we’re not.

Q. Ms. Talley has testified that she was not livirng at
Reel Street for a period of time during the last heating
season., Does Exhibit R-2 reflect théxfact that there was

iess consumption at that site?

a. Yes, it does.
Q. - To what degree?
A. Approximately, the usage was cut in half.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717} 761«71‘50
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Q. From your opinion, would that reflect the fact that
Ms. Talley had vacated ihe\premises at least for part of the
winter heating season?
A. | Yes. ‘Looking at Exhibit'R-l, ycu can see a drastic
reduction, as well as a customer read during that‘time |
period. |

"~ And the final read was also based oﬁ an actual read
by one of our service men, which'actually cancels the entire
clement as well. |
Q‘ Is that what you would normally expect when a

customer vacates premises and sets their heat back to a

Clower level?

A, Yes.

Q. So you're not surprised by the consumption that is

shown on this statement; correct?

“A. No, the fact Ms. Talley said she did move out when

she did and was not occupying the premises during the winter
and had the consumption on the thermostat turned on low, it
definitely reflects the drop in usage this year.

0. Now this has been an issue for some time with Ms.

kTalley. Would you please identify Exhibit R-3.

(Whereupon, the document was marked
Respondent Exhibit No. 3 for
Identification.)

A, R-3, utility report that was sent to Ms, Talley back

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150



(824

its o e T s )

21
in August of 2005.

THE WITNESS: Would you please identify

Exhibit R-4.
(Whereupon; the document was marked
Respondent Exhibit No. 4 for
Identification.) |
A. R-4 is...hold on a second here.
| (Pause) ‘
A. - R-4 is also a report sent to Ms. Talley during
December 2005.

Q. And Exhibit R-5.
| (Whereupon, the document was marked
Respondent Exhibit No. 5 for
Identification.)
A, R-5 is a utility report sent to Ms. Talley on

January 30 of 2006,

Q. What are the amounts currently owed by Ms. Talley

for the residence at Reel Street?

A.  Total bailance right now is $1300.48.
Q. That accumulated over a period of time; correct?
A. Correct. The last payment on the account was

November 21%, 2005, $88.74. We have since billed her the

entire winter and the only credit that was applied to her

‘account was a cancelled bill by UGI for the application of

her security deposit to the account.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7171 761-7150 °
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Q. I believe Ms. Talley, in her complaint, stated that
the arrearage had accumulated for a 30-day pericd. That

arrearage is not for a 30-day period; it’s for a much longer

‘period, is it not?

A. Yes, it is.
a. Mr. Sload, are payment ar:angememts available to Ms.
Talley if, in fact, it is ruled ultimately that she does owe
this amount of money?
A. Yes, there would be. What we would do is transfer
the bélance on this account to the new account and make an
arrangement of the new account for the total balance.
THE WITNESS: I don’t think that’s fair.
JUDGE SALAPA: Whoa. You may hot speak
antil...
THE WITNESS: I'm sorry.

MR. CRAYNE: I have no further questions of

Mr. Sload, your Honor.

JUDGE SALAPA: Before I allow Ms. Talley to
cross examine you, Mr. Sload, I have one guestion that I
need some clarifacation on.

Your exhibit R-1, under the column that says

“payment adjustments”, there are several entries there where

it says, it has an amount, and then it says “cancelled”.
What does that mean, exactly?

THE WITNESS: That would have been a bill that

COMMONWEALTH BREPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-715C
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was lissued to Ms. Talléy and then, upon an actual read by;
customer read and an actual read by UGI cancellad the prlor
bill. &nd that would be the cancelled amount.

If you would look in the lefthand side of the
statement of account, you’ll see‘that same amount. For
example, you’ll see the $490.64 and $130.06.

- JUDGE SALAPA: Yes.

THE WITNESS: That would be on the right side
of payment adjustment that was then cancelled.

- JUDGE SALAPA: All right. So the bill was o
cancelled. Another bill was then issued in its place?

THE WITNESS: Correct.

JUDGE SALAPA: All rigkt. Thank you. Ms.
Talley, do you have any questions for Mr. S$load?

CROSS EXAMINATIQN |
BY MS. TALLEY:
Q. Mr. Sload, just one question. You said it's for a
prior bill; I gave that histofy after August. I know it

put a lot of emphasis, and I read it, on October. When I

got the bill that I paid in November 2005, $88.00 whatever

it was, that was the'only bill that I had.

I had no prior.‘.thatfs what I don‘t

understand. . .Bill that I owed You Sent me a bill and I

paid it on November 17", $88.C0.

But I notice in your build up, you used October,

COMMONWEALTH REPCRTING COMPANY . ¢7:17) 7617150
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because 1 didn’t mention anything about October, proving I

‘dayhave some things that I can go through. Actually, I have

everything that I sent the Judge, was actually in my
shredder box. I just didn’t have an opportunity.

JUDGE SALAPA: Ms. Talléy, do you have a
gquestion for Mr. Sload? :

MS. TALLEY: Yes. I'm talking and telling you

that.

" BY MS. TALLEY:

The question is;‘I'was under the impreséion
that when I paid the bill of $88.00 Qhétever it was in
November, that was what I owed. I understand from listening,
that the:e were prior bills, which there were no prior bills
when I got the bill that I paid in November, The $88.00,
that’s all I owed.: | ‘

So when I moved 17/days léter, I let you know
I was moving And then I get a $1400.00 bill. So I want to
know what prlor bll s are you speaxing of?

A. ~When you paid the $88.74, Ms. Talley, that did bring
you to a zero balance. The balance you owe now is what

aCaumulated from that point forward.

0. | 'So in other words, the property was not occupied and

you were charging on an average of $200.00 or $300.00 for
not being there?

A, . We were simply charging on actual read provided by

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. 7.7y T61-7150
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yourself or our actual company read at the end. BAll we’re

billing off of was the actual index on the meter,

D, Well what héppened was you had wanted to charge me

when I went to PUC because there was something wrong with

the meter, evidently. We had discussed this before. And I

nad cancelled one time bcdausc I didn't have the $76~00~and
your representative said, “1f we come out to see if there’s
anything wrong with our meter, it will be $76.CO"4 So
therefore, that’s why I cancelled it, because I didn’'t think
I should pay for your meter if there was something wrong
with 1t. So that's why‘l did cancel it.

And then I went to PUC. But it’s your
company and whatever you say; whatever the Judge says, we're
already prepared to let the Lord bless us and he’ll bless us
with the money. But I do need payment arrangements;

JUDGE SALAPA: Do you have any other guestions
for Mr. Sload, Ms. Talley? | ;

MS. TALLEY: No. It’s just that I‘ve said
everything that I’m supposed to say. Thank you.

JUDGE SALAPA: All‘ﬁight. Mr. Crayne, do you
have any redirect? ; ’

MR, CRAYNE: I have none, your Honor.

JUDGE SALRPA; ao’you have another witness,
Mr. Crayne?

MR. CRAYNE: N, I do not.

COMMONWERLTH REPORTING COMPANY & (717) 761~7150
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JUDGE SALAPA: All right. Would you like to
mové the admission of your exhibits at this time?
MR, CRAYNE:rYes, I move the admission of R=~1
through R~5.

JUDGFE. SALAPA: All right. Ms. Talley, what

has happened 1s that Mr. Crayne has requested that the

~exhibits that he has sent to you and to me be made part of

the record in this proceeding. Do you have any objection‘to
that? |
MS. TALLEY:’NO, no I don’t. ,
JUDGE SALAPA: All right. ,They are admitted
into the record, as are Ms. Talley’s exhibits.
MS. TALLEY: Yes, thank you.
(Whereupon,'Respondent Exhibit Nos. 1 through
5 were received in evidence.)

JUDGE SALAPA: Dec yecu have anything further at

this time, Ms. Talley?

MS. TALLEY: No, I don’t. I just would like
for you td come to a decision so my church members and all
of us will know. I just wanted to sayyté you when we moved,
my niece... this is off the recotd.

JUDGE SALAPA: No, it’s not.

MS. TALLEY: Okay. Well, she had lived with
us on Reel Street, so I called her and told hér7we were

chased out by crime. So she came up just to review the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717) 761-7150
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nelghbdrhood. And she’s happy that we moved here to Fawn
Ridge. | ’

Meantime, I added the story of the high
priceékin'gas. S0 she is going to do a stecry on it. It has

notning to do with me paying for it, but the fact that what

‘happens to seniors. You know, now they’re talking about for

children.

So She's a writer for CNN and she will db
sémething. Your name won’t be mentioned or no one else’s.’
But she does have a-COpyVOf everything and she;sfgoing to
say what happens to senioré when they’ve movec out of the
neighborhood. Not only‘do’they getkchascd’out by crime, but
then they get charged for}high gas bill.

So maybe the gas company should let people

know, your Honor, or put out something for seniors. When we

have to run for our lives, turn everything eise off, let the

pipes bus:.

Thank you.

JUDGE SALAPA: Mr. Crayne, do you have
anything you'd like to add at this point?

MR. CRAYNE: I have a short statement, your

Honor. T think the bills and the consumption reflects,

obviously, the fact that Ms. Talley vacated the premises
around December 3%, 2005. UGI can attest to that fact. We

have looked at the consumption for the past three heating

COMMONWEALTH REPCRTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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seasons and the consumption for the last hearing season is

reduced almost 50 percent.

So I think the bills reflect the fact that

Ms. Talley was not residing at the Reel Street{premises‘
And the bills have been shown to be based onwverified meter
readings. And I believe the bills have been correctly
rendered and the amounz ié duly owed.

| JUDGE SALAPA: Thank you. Ms. Talley, this is
what’s going to happen. I will wait for the hearing
transcript in this case anc after I receive that, I will sit
down and write what is called an Initial Decision in this
proceeding. |

| M5. TALLEY: Okay.

JUDGE SALAPA: That Initial Decision will be

~sent to you and to Mr. Crayne. 1If either’you or Mr. Crayne

disagree with what is in my Initial Decision) you may file
what are called Exceptions or Objectiohs to that Initial
Decision. | |

There should be a cover sheet that will come
with the Initial Decisiqn tha£~w0uld explain how you can do
that. |

Once the parties have the Initial Decision
and they have filed Objections or Excéptions, my Initial
Decision and the Exceptions or Objections go to the five-

member Public Utility Commission.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 763-7150
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The five members will then have the
opportunity to review my Initial Decisionyamd the Exceptions
and they will issue a Final Commission Decision in this
proceeding. |

At that point, the Commission Order is final.
And if one or the other parties are dissatisfied with it at
that point, they may appeal it to the Commonwealth Court of
?ennsylvanxa, which is the appellate'court that has
jurisdiction over appeals from the decisions of the
administrative'agencies,

Lo you understand what is going to transpire?

MS. TALLEY: Oh, yes. I'm familiar. I
already checked into it when we decided to do it, my pastor
and all of us. We will pay whatever 1is due because we're
trying t¢ pay a just thing} So I will pay it. Buﬁ that
does‘not mean that there won’t be, you know, cdntinued
appeal. But the gas company will get their money.

JUDGE SALAPA: Okay. Thank you very nmuch
then. Thank you for participating. |

MS. TALLEY: Yes. And thank you for
listening, Judge.

JUDGE SALAPA: Have a good day. We are

~adjourned.

{(Whereupon, at 1C:41 a.m., the hearing was

adjourned.)

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ~{717) 761~7150
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CERTIFICATE

I hereby certify, as the stenographic

reporter, that the foregoing proceedings were taken

- stenographically by me, and thereafter reduced to

typewriting by me or under my direction; and that this
transcript is a true and accurate record to the bhest of my

ability.

COMMONWEARLTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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” f" . Past Bll Information - UGI Uty | : 52 . 2006 586
e account balance onyour last bill was ... 428246 Customer Numbep
. Thank you: for your payment of ... caminems L I !
BIIII Summ:r;i futrt‘.s‘lc:;;:e o Your bglznce oot 8?0.:/2005 . 235, } 202 236 763412
& .
NAKC L ALLE
2436 ALEL ST
HARRISBURG PA A7Y11C
‘ Current BIl Information - UG Utlity B
Rate Classification: Customer Charge . 8.55
Residential Heating ‘ Commodity Charge ( 131 CCE at §0. 93588) ... 122,60
Billing Perlod: Distribution Charges {First 50 CCF at $0.399 0} 19:58
03/2%12005 1o 0772812005 (30 days) Distribution Charges (Next 81 CCF at $0.32704} , 26.49
Customner Raad gAé&ta Ta:tt %umhatgn it ; -0.14
harges - ility ..... 17708
Questions? C?Bdit gar{ggce tobea 2
. pplied to Rext Bill oo -59.72
Gt 717,232,181 orwrilg to Ustat (61 Utillty charges owed IBIS Bl ..o comrmisiopinies e $0.00
feading, PA 18512-3009 Total Amount Bue - Ko Payment Required $0.00
“ Your current UGH charges include '
Stats tams totaling $ 5.70.

CPT 2022367634121

Meter Information - ¥ext Read Date Stpﬁ:mherzs; 008 -
Metar Number Provious Readlng ~ PresentReading CCF Used

16.0| . Averege OCF Per Doy

14.4 R —_— 2009287 87 (estimated) 218 {customer) 131
12.8L . . ‘
118l Meesages from LGS
98 #Yaur gument price to compare is § 0.93584 /CCF.
gg ®Your total anpual usage is 2,199 CCF. Your average maonthly usage is 183 CCF.
&g s We can make your energy costs easief on your budget with our 12 month Budget Bitling
42 plan, Your monthiy payment would ha apprcmmate!y § 268.00. . Far mate infarmation
1-6 about this plan call UG,
0.00 B = Help prevent pipsline damagé, accidents and sepvice distuptions. lf you s8¢ somesnp -

. & & & = digging near your home please call UGL
JASONDIFMAMI S
2004 HMonths 2005

e - DOCUMENT
e Y W FOLDER

CCFiday 08 4.4

Daily temperature 72°F  T6%F If you pay at a payment agent plsase take your entire bill. Make check payable to UGL |
Keep this part for your records. Smportant information Is on the back of this bill.

UGH Dtilities, Inc. : No payment of response
Post OfticeBox 13009 required,

e-’ Reading, PA 19612-3009

BAS LERVIEZE

CPT 202 236 7634121 T R4 . |Bupbaten... .

August 24, 2005
NANCY L TALLEY : ‘

| | Amount Due
2636 REEL ST , the
HARRISBURG PA . 17110 O
o With kalnCharge |
- NONE
250

LN

20223L763412082402000000000000000000000000000000000005
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o4273) - g e 3
wﬁ,€24<LjLé;(/ / | 1",44%7 {2006 558Y
- 7 (P NTY nr‘ AJmems g

justments 49054 | 202 236 7634 12

Bliflng gummaw for Service to! Your balanca 3¢ of 0270672605 (dUB NOW) v BIA05 :
2836 REEL S
HARR:SQURSVA 17110
Hate Classification: Curreat 81l Information - UG Utility
Residontial Heating Customer Charge “B.55
g et A 0

istribution Charges (Firs fa 4 .
12’%3:&0;:!{;9211,30/2005 (32 days) Bistribution Charges (Next 75 CCF at'$0.3681 73) 28,63
Questlans? : PA State Tax Surcharge ; ~.§.26~
Call 717-232.1811 or write to UG at et e“‘hC“a’ge*&fg{g‘“;, s 218, -
PO'BOX 13008 ty charges o 2 bitl..... o §1,152.22
Reading, PA 18612-3609 Total Amoont Due, Please Poy by Due Date (02/2812008) - s § 1,182,228

*Your curreat UGI charges include
- State taxes totaling $ 7.02.
CPT 2022367634121

Merter information - Next Resad Datz March 30, 2005

16.00 Average CCF p,", Day Mater Humber 'Prwlaqs Reading ’szznt Reading CCF Used
14.41 S— : 2009297 7 820 {compiny) 1045 {cestomier) , 125
128l ; — ’ : P i
11,2 Messages from UG)
gkl *Your current price to compare is $ 1.27139./CCF,
§~° ®Your total annual usage is 2,224 CCF, Your average monthly usage is 185 CCF.
.4 :

48 11 *This bill replaces your most recent bill. We corected it based on your meter reading.
321}
1LELE RN
00l 88
 FMAMIJAS ;
2005 Ranths 2006

< upintings | DOCUMENT
R k- ~ FOLDER

= Please pay your bills promptly or your credit history may be affected.

@ Help prevent pipsline damage, accidents and service dxsrupimns If you ses someone
digging hear your home please call UGL

f=~ 22 3
x % N
-

CCFiday 12.4 39
38°F . - If you pay al a payment agent please take your entire bill. Make check payabie to UGH
Keep thxs part for your records fmportant !ntormaﬂon Is on the bnck o! thls bm

12

Daily temperature  32°

UGH Utitibres, ine ' Pleaso pay by the dus date
3 ' ~Post Office Box 13009 : ' to avoid the late charge.
' t:‘"” :-’ Reading, PA 18612-3009 Pleass raturn this portion
=28 S : with your payment. ;

#4T srReVICE

CPT 2022367634 121 A

S - February 28,2006
- faelhedddbod licedibucad ool bosd bl ' I I
AxxXRXXXXXAUTOR* 5-DIGIT 17102
e NANCY L TALLEY
' 105 FAWN RIDGE N
— - HARRISBURG PA 17110

$1,166,62

o

280
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- Past Bl Informatien - UGH Bl :
” f" The account balance on your fast bill was e~ $ 115222 | Customer Numbe
idt slavicr ‘Payments * : 0.00 o v y Y
Late Charg 14,40 | 202 236 7634 1!
Bflﬂny summarv for Service to: Deposit and Interest lied {0 Bitl oo cocrsin =210.04
gﬁ;&é L TALL Your balance as of 03 6120086 (dUe now) aemimspons L)

HARREBURG PA 17110

Rate Classification:

Residential Hea'ting Current Bill lnfarmation ~ UGH Btility D

Billing Period: gnsmm?t??h(ge (280 CCF at $1.23504) 30581

ammodity Charge a s :
0173012006 10 03101/2008 (30 days) Distribution Charges (First 50 CCF at $0.44760) ., 22.38
Sl gxi&hgr%n Charges (Noxt 230 CCF at $0.38330) 8816
, ate Tax Surchargs ... et

Lol BT LAz ABHT ornte to UG1 at Total Current Charges - GG ULty ..o M7 %) N

Reading, PA 19612-3009 UG! Utility charges cwed this bii s $ 1,420
“Youf current UGI Chafgﬂﬁ (ncludé Total mﬁﬂnt DLe Please Pay by Oue Date (03’27/2&5) eraey AR RS b et cra S & s 1.420;‘

State taxes totaling § 14.95
CPT 202236 7634 12 1

Meter Information - Hext Read Cate March 30, 2006

| MeterNumber  PreviousReading  Present Reading CCF Used

e S : 2009297 1045 {customer; 1325 {estimated) = 280
128 . , : R - . —
1121 8.3 Messages tram UG) ‘

gl B E ©Your current price {o cormpare1s $ 1.21689 JCCF,

5 ¢ ‘ ®Your secunty depostt was applied to the current bill. Please contact aur customer

64183 accounting department if you would like » credit refund,

sl g8 o . .

320§ *Your total annual usage is 2,176 CCF. Your average monthly usage is 181 CCF.

16888 = Please pay your bills promptly of your credit history nay be affected.

00l B R

*Help prevent pipeline damage, accidents and service distuptions. 1f you see somedno
dlggmg near your home please cafl UG,

okt ; DOCUMENT

Last This , o
Average Year Year F O L D E R
CCFIday 124 65 '
‘Dady temperature. 32°F 36°F It you pay ala payment agenl please take your entire bill, Make check payabls to UG,
» Keep thxs partfuryour recurds !mpnﬂant lnformatlon In on the back oi lh!n blll
, UGH Utities, tnc. Please pay by the due
=1 . Post Office Box 13009 : to avoid the late harg -
= / o 4 Reading, PA 13612-3009 | Piease retumn this ports

with your payment.

A& FCAVILE

CPT2022367634121 M

Due Date
PR March 27, 2006
_— k lijn“lunhn”l’umtnn‘n‘om‘ni"m‘lau“uuln{u‘n" g
Lo ExkxAxEX2%2AUTOX® 5-DIGIT 17102 ..Am,ount. Que._
e NANCY L TALLEY $1.42092
105 FAWN RIDGE N With Late Char
; , o gl
—_— URG 0 PEOPRE
H,ARRISB RG PA 1711 $ 143868
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o - ‘ | 10 DAY SHUT-OFF NOTICE 5/;/(9& Za
& F ADVISO DE SUSPENSION DE SERVICO
30 .

A : . eyl MR .
é( ; R
)

March 9, 2006

UYILEFrES, IXE

Your GAS Service May Be Shut Offt ,
Because your bill is past due, we will shut off the service to 2436 REEL ST on or N
afler 800 am on March 20, 2006. We may act on this nofice far up to 80 days. Gustomer
We will NOT shut off your gas service if you do ONE of tha following: ' '
® Call us al 1-800-272-9844 16 arrange to pay your past due bill of $ 656.58.
¢ Pay the amount you owe on your payment plan. Call us at 1-800-272-9844 G2
for this amount, . S ———
¢ Show us a paid receipt for the past due amount. v 202 236 7634 12 1
& Calt 1-800-272-9844 right away if you dispule thiz bill or to provide us with liousehold income and
occupant informatian. You may be eligible for a payment agreement or special assistance programs,
1 we shut off your gas service, you may have to pay all of the following before we can turn your service on:
Past Oue Bill $ 956.58

B Y A% e 3k

Security Deposit $ 540.00
Turn-on Charge $ 44.00
Yotal $ 1,540.58

@ To falk about your bill, pleass calt our office at 1-800-272»9844; D O C U M E
CUMENT
FOLDER

MEDICAL EMERGENCY NOTICE
- Lel us know if someone living in your home is seriously ill or has a medical condition. WE WILL NOT SHUT
OFF YOUR SERVICE provided you:
1. Have your licensed physician or nurse practitioner cerlify by phone or in writing that such an iliness exist
and that it may be aggravated if your service is shut off. Written cerlification is needed within 7 days: AN
2. Make arrangements to pay this bill. You must provide us with household incame and accupant informatio
to determine your payment terms while protected under the medical certification. ‘

| IMPORTANT TO KNOW ~
3efore we shut off your utility service please read the back of this niotice. You may be eligible tor cedain
srotections from shut off. :

| Atencion! Esto ot un mensajo muy importanta. Si usted no lo entiende, favor de llama 2 1-800-272-9844.

~Pay by personal check: Rt Pay by treditcard:  ZSmmsn w {ﬂ
1:866-228-0734 1-800-752-5097 o -l ‘

Seq sther sida tor mare information,

: s UG Utilities Ing.
” f‘" PO Box 13009

iricteire Reading. PA 19612-3008

30

CPT 202 236 7634 12 1 Serv. Addr. 2436 REEL ST

March 20, 2006
NANCY L TALLEY ‘Pay immediafely
105 FAWN RIDGE N
HARRISBURG PA 17110

1202 236 7634 12_

20223b7L34% 1200000300095 58000NNAANNAARNANARNGRNARANARN £
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& ¥ Past Bl Information - UGH Utliity

w i Tha account balance on your fast Bill was . - $1,420.92 e '
cissgrvice The acotuit Tl e 0.90 202 236 7534 12

Billin Summary for Service to: Adjusiments ©.4B6434
AN & ThLLEY Your balance a5 of 0410312008 {dus now) -~
HARR:SBURG PA 17110 ;
Rate Classification:
Residestial Healing  Current Bl tnformation - UGH Utliity :
Billing Perind: Customer Charge 17110
01/30/2006 1o 03/31/2006 {60 days) gg{'nﬂﬁgg% g;';frgg {188 CCF at$1.22598) ... 2§§ gg ~
du f;gi;ﬁi“d f;A é‘tz(x:m Tax %\;mharge i 0.4}
ofal Cunrent Charges - UGH Utili R
Lalt (17232 1811 ar vrite b LGt at UGH Utility charges awed this blli .. $1.300.41
Reading, PA 19612-3009 Tatal Amaunt Due, Pleasa Pay by Dua !htn (04125!2’006) ........... prtseren s asase e - $1,300.&&
*Your current UG charges include ‘
State taxes totaling § 11,07,
CPT 202236763412 ¢
: s : Meter Readlog infsrmation i
150} A’V"QFBEB.CCF Per Day Meter Number  Previous Reading Present Reading CCF Used
: 2009237 1045 {cuatnmer) 1244 (final} ) 189
Messages from UGH .

*Your current price to compare is'$ 1.21683 /CCF

S Your total annual usage is 2,095 CCF. Your average monthly usage is 174 CCF.

®Please pay your bifls promptly or your cradit history may ba aftected,

" Heip prevent pipeline damage, accidents and service disruptions, if you see someong
digging near your home please call UG

:‘ =‘Esgim;;e;1Us;ge V o DOCUMENT |
e BB ~ FOLDER

CCF/day 118 33
Baily temperature - 37°F 38°F if you pay ata paymant agent please take your entire il ‘Make check payable to UG,
' Kesop this part for your records, Important information 1s on the back of this biil.

UG1 Btilities, Tnee _ ’ Please pay by the due d

n : Post Office Bax 13608 , to avord the lats charge.

”ﬂff’ Reading, PA 18612-3009 Please retum this portio
a2 , : with your payment.

CPT 202 236 7634 12 1 | RH

PO LS O L L P L m...llmtl.ml fealsddl
EAXAUXEXXXRXAUTO®% S~DIGIT 17102
NANCY L TALLEY

105 FAWUN RIDGE N

HARRISBURG PA 17110

DU,

N
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Billln@; Summary for Servicets:
NANCY TALLEY

SOHN TALLEY

105 FAWH RIDGEN.

HARRISBURG PA 17410

Rate Classification:
Residential Healing
Billing Perlud: ,
1270312005 1o 01/12/2006 {40 days)
Company Read

juestions? = ‘ ,
Call 717-232.1811 or write 16 UG] at
PO-BOX 13009 )

~ Reading, PA 196123009

* Yaur current UGl charges includs
Stale taxes totaling § 7.52.
CPt 210405 6447 43 1

06 SEEY
/706
M

) e o

Past Bill (nfarmation - UL Uiy ‘Cuslomer Number
1he dccount balance oo your last Bl Was o $000 fo comen o
PAYITIONS v ” ; 000 | 710 405 6447 43
Your balance a8 of 01/43/2006 v o vmmrers - cio 000 : ~

Current 811l information - UGH Utility ‘
Customer Charge 11.40

Commodity Charge { 132 CCF at §1.27138} 167.82
Oistribution Charges o 54.73
PA State Tax Surcharge -0 30

Total Cunent Changes - UGLUUHEY e scnnmosmiss
UGH Utility charges owed this Bl oo

§293.65
e $ 233.65

e Meter Information - Hext Read Dote March 13,2006 ‘

“az0) _, Average CCF Per Doy Meler Rumber _ Previous Reading Present Reading " CCF Used
378} 1209478 5633 5765 {company) 132
336 - : e - ~ -

284 Messages trom UG

2.52 ®Your current price to compare is $ 1.27138 JCCF.

f ;2 ® For a fres copy of the booklet “Know Your Rights As A Utility Consumer” call UG
1.261.. = Your witial bill for service 15 for a longer period than normal, Future billings wili beon a
) 84 fnonthly baais‘. . ’

0.42¢ s Wi can make yoar encrgy costs easier on your budget with our 12 tmonth Budget Billing
000 plan. Yout monthly payment would be approximately $ 81,00, For more information

JEMAMIJASONDJ
2005 Months Z006

44 This
-Average Year Yoor
CLFiday . 3.30

Daily tempecature - 33°F

about this plan call UGL

s Help prevent pipeline damage, accrdents and sewvice disruptions. i you see someone
digging near your home please call UGL

If you pay at a payment agent please take your entire bill, Make check payable to UGL
Keep this part for your records. important information Is on the back of thix bill.

DOCUMENT
FOLDER




( t‘" Past Bl intarmtion - UGH G [' .
# LF IEEY e accotnt balance on your last bill was e 32336
g e THank you 10 oUf pOYTTENEof e - s -23365
v ANCVBI Aty Y AL Your balance a5 of 02/13/2006 .......couunsiomisnnn. o.00
JORN TALLEY )
105 FAWR RIDGE N
_ HARRISBURG P4 12110
Rate Classification: . :
Residential Healing Current 8ill information - UG Utliity
Biling Perlod: o e e S ST B 6230
GBE t6 02/ ot Commadi rgé | 4! at §1. sossssasns 62,30
m"éféf,?féﬁ&é““” 2005 (28 days; Uistﬁbuiig Charges (First 49 CCF at $0.44633) . 21.87
Questions? FT’AtaSilaé’te Taxt Sctar;:hange i ; -0.11
oA : , otal Current Charges « UG ULEY v oevcscoircsivons 9251
SAILTIT-ZIZ 381 orwrta tn UG at UGH Uity chargen awed this bl o 39261
Reading, PA 19612-3009 Total Amount Dug, Please Pay by Due Cate (03/07/2008) ... RN T X
*Your current UG charges nglude : :
State taxes totalng § 288. V}/
CPT 2104056447 431 !
SRR ‘Meter Information - Hext Read Date Masch 12, 2006 L
g.20} . RverageCLF PerBay Meter Humber  Previous Reading  Present Reading CCF Used
LA SIS TN 1208478 5765(company)  SB14{estimated) = 49
2.94 Messages from UGH
4.62 *Your turrent pnce to compare is § 1.21689 /CCF,
2“; = Your tatal usage is 181 CCF. Your average manthly usage is 90 CCF.
1.6 : '
1288 *We can make your energy costs easier on your budget wath sur 12 month Budget Billing
0.84 plan. Your monthly payment would be approximately $ 66.00. For mone information
Rel § about this plancall UGL '
0.42) ,
000 9 Help prevent pipeling damage, sccidents and service disruptions, If you ses someons

~ : - digging near your home please call UGL
FMAMIJASONDIEF
2005 - Months 2006

Cemsws  DOCUMENT
Avefage i;::i m | . FOLDER

(CFiday 175 , B
Daily temperatere . - 31°F it you pay at a payment agent please take your enbire bill. Make cheek payable to UG,
; Keepthis part for your records. Important information is on the back of this bill.




= BAS TEAVIER

ot

Bllling Bummary for Service to:
NAKCY TALLEY

JOHN TALLEY

105 FAWN RIDOEN
HARRISBURG PA 17910

fate Classification:
Residential Heating
ditilag Period: , ,
0270972006 s 03/14/2006 (33 days)
Company Read
Questions?
Call 747-232-1811 or write to UGl at
. PO'BOX 13008
Reading, PA 18612-3008

* Your current UGY charges include
State taxes totaling $ 7.39.

CPT 210405644743 1

{
L
: —

i
N

A TN SR

FRE Y oRbaaal? Y
SRR Y ET R
. P

Past Bitl Intormation - UGH Utl!

The account balance on your last bill was ... §9261 n -
Thank you for your gaymem OF et 292,611 210 405 6447 43
Your batance as 0f 03/16/2006 ,..mciomncemrnain asimsn .

Current 8iil Information - UGH Utliity ,

Costomer Charge 855

Commodity Charge { 136 CGF at §1.21681) .......... 165.50

Distribation Charges (First 50 CCF at $0.45050) .. 2253

Distribution Charges {Next 86 CCF at $0.38581) ... 3318

PA State Tax Surchame ... : -0.27

Total Cumrent Charges - UGL Utmly Fesmstbarsanasga s e sing 226,49

UGI Uility charges awed this biil $ 228.49

T m;ﬁ{amgue, Please Pay by Due Date (0A/08/2006) ..o $ 223.45

)

-

so0] _ Average CCF Per Day

4.68

at6l

364
312
2.60
208
156
1041
uszp. .
0001

MAMJJASONDJFM
2005 Months 2006

» = Estimated Usage

Last This
Average - o Year o Year
CCFlday ' 442

Daily temperature 31

Meter Infarmation - Next Read Date May 11, 2008

Meter Number 'valqus fsading Present Reading "CCF Used
1209478 5814 (estimated) 5850 (company) , 136
Messages from UGH

® Your current price to compare 1$ $ 1.21689 JCCF.

= Your total usage is 317 CCF. Your average monthly usage is 105 CCF.

®We can make your energy costs sasier an your budget with our 12 month Budget Bilting
plan. Your monthly payment would be appraximately $ 95 00 . For morg information
about this plan call UGIL

2 Help prévent pipefine damage, accidents and service dissuplions. It you see sormeone

DOCUMENT
FOLDER

It you pay at a payment agent p!easé take your entine bifl. Make check payable to UGL
Keep this part for your records. Important informatlon ls on the back of this bill.



ope o
Past Biil Information - UGI tititity ‘
}f:e a‘::counft balante on yox;r l?st il Was o S %,%9'29
) ank you for your payment of ..o -229.43
Service to: Your haylgnce ay:ui d}'i BL2008 o rorersisssseisriieen: ' .
: : Current Bill tnfarmation - UGH Utility
Blllng Perlod: gusm"n;ﬁ't?«':ah? 6 {50 CCF AL $12 10607 - 5050
ommod ige at $1.21000) ....... - ;
mlg:{lﬁ?ggdmﬁg:él 112006 (28 days) Distnbution Charges (First 50 CCF at $0,45340) ... 22.87
Question Total Lumen Chanag® s T
4 otal Current Charges - 1110
g?)“a T zgzgi B11 or wite to UG at UG Utliity charges owed this bl $ 51,61
Rcadmg, PA 18812-3009 Tatal Amount Due, Pleaze Pay by Due Date (05/05/2008) - ... v $ 91.61
*Your cureent UGH charges include
State fases totaling § 285, /}L«' D O C U M E -\l T
CPT 210 405 6447 431 // / |
il SR Meter Information - Next Read Date May 11, 2006
50| Average CCF Per Day Weter Rumber  Previous Reading PreseniReading  CCF Used
468} . 1209478 5850 {company) 6000 {estimated) 50
4161 : v :
364 Messages fram UGt
312) =Your current price to compare is § 1.17889 /CCF,
260} ® Your total usage is 367 CCF, Your average monthly usage is 91 CCF.
2,08
1561 ®We can make your energy costs easier on your budget with our 12 month Budget Bxl!mg
104l plan. Your monthly psyment would be appmmmat&iy $83.00. For more information
Ribi e about this plan call UGL
0.52 . ;
0.00 , = Help prevent pipeline damage, accidents and service disruptions. If you see scmeone
P digging near your homs please call UG
AMIJASONBDY FMA
. 2005 ‘Months 2005
« = Estimated Usage
Last This
Average Year Year
CCF/day 118 ' '
Datly temperatyre 45°F It you pay ata payment agent please take your entire bill. Make check payable to UG

Keep this part for your records. important fnformation is on the back of this biil.




Amerco Intranet; Rental contract

U-Haul equipment rental contract

Reservation number: 328996
Contract number: 328996
In-Town {Receive)

Customer:

Nancy Talley

2436 Ree! 5t

Hartisburg , PA 17110

Pritnary Phone: (717) 2327700 .
License. 22268404 Stale: PA Exp. 09/08

o -8

(",‘,‘?(Dé 5 56
/e Mg
Page 1 of. |

btz @

DOCUMENT
FOLDER

Entity:

811056

U-Haul Harrisburg
5621 Allentown Blvd
Harrisburg . PA 17112
Phene; (717) 657-2010

BinthDate: 09-15-34 WebBEST
Rarital information
' Location MCO Date
Reservation: 811056 811 11/30/2005 8:31:16 AM
Dispatch: 811056 811 12/3/2005 7:36:13 AM
Expected: 811056 811 12/3/2005 7:00:00 PM
Recoived: 811056 811 1213/2005 1:12:40 PM
Equipmentid =~ Status Qty. Rate $/Mile ,Safe Cvg. FuelOut Fuolln Miles Out Mitos In Total
0000 JHOS6BW  Reev 1 $39.95  $0.99!Safemove 3/8 318 227271.0 2272970 260
0000 PONOOD  Reev 12 $1000  $0.00°
 Payment information -
Pmt. Typs  Status ‘Pmt. Date  |Card CardExp.Date  Pmt.Loc.  Paid Amount
Visa APPROVED 11/30/2005 fxxxxxxxx6533 01/09 B11056 $0.00
Visa APPROVED  '12/03/2005 | xocxx6533 01109 811056 $8B.06
Days Allowed ) Rental Amount Miles Allowed Tatal Amount Collected
7 50 -  $86.06

$49.95

Meaningful Assurarnice

o Sak A

Agsurancs type
Local Drivers License

Notes

A e

Thure are na notes for this contract.

v aees

|
" {!22268'404 Exp: 0906




PPL Electric
Utilities

Electric
Service

Fo
: JOHN LTALLEY
2436 REEL ST

HARRISBURG PA 17110

Ouestions about

this bill? Please
contact us bg Mar 2
il 1-800-342
484-634-4900

or write to;
Customer Service
827 Hausman Rd.
Allentown, PA
“1R104.9392

wivw pplelectric.com

~57‘15 or

.y } Loy
5 ‘;1"‘.'}'
o,
o ﬂq.:‘, /7 Puge i
" Kl 4
Y et
pp L g )
Vs
e
“ A

Summary Page
Balance as of Feb 9, 2006

Charges: A,
TotalPPL ELECTRIC UTILITIES Charges

Fotal Charges

Account Balance

e v 7
[ J6sE6Y

79 449

~our Bl Accoun Nunber

92690-6 1000

$0.00

$.1.63
$-1.63

’ S '1&63

DOCUMENT
"FOLDER

'Electric
Use

- This graph shows
your eleum 1se

over the last 13
months. ‘

Types of
Mefer Readings:

Actual ' ‘ .

EBsumoted  [2H)
Customer [}

KWH - Average Per Day

Meter Reading Information

feter #84510467

Feb 9 Actual 13920

Jan 12 Actual ‘ 13884
| 28 Davs _ RWH Billed 361
Average - Feb 2005 2006
I‘cmf'.mmrr: 30F 38F
KWH Per Day 13 {
Yearly Use: Total  Average

R Use  Month 5

Mar 2004 - Feb 2005 4908 40
Mar 2005 - Feb 2006 4196 350

CEFMAMYJ JA&ONDH‘
2008 Months - 2006

o O g B e

S e -

Other important lnformalwn on back ¥

o Bl Ak N

92690-61000

 Plow Pay By .-

. :’P&Ymiz"imwm )

NONE




PPL Electric
Utilities

Electric
Service

For:

JOUN L TALLEY

[0S FAWN RIDGE N
HARRISBURG PA 17110

%uestions about

ts bill? Pleose
contact us by Feb 23
at 1-800-342-5775 or
484-634-4900 .

orwrite tos
Custonier Service
#27 Housman Rd.
Allentown, PA
181649392

- www.pplelectric.com

o e ;2:)0(59(55/

' ~ e

w‘:‘;i ." VVA } é,. ¢ }. .y _7 T / Q/'/lﬁ
pp : ‘:T.‘:

ggu@f’

Yo’uz,BZl.f A(x#mﬂ Nurlber - B d w
39040-68081

- Use when calling or wiiting -

Summary Page

Balance as of Feb 2, 2006 $0.00
GRS BLECTRIC UTILITIES Charges §42.89
Total Charges V $ 4289
Pay This, Amnum No Laler ‘than Feb 23, 2(}06 : $42.89

Account Balance 5$42.89

DOCUMENT
FOLDER

Electric

Use

This parnt of your
- bill helps you

vumhars.tu nd yout
“electnc use,

Types of
Meter Readings:

Actual .
- Estimated
Customer ]

KWH Avemu. Per DA}

|6 S JR— -

Meter Reading Information

Neter 33“553 796
15 | , Feb 2 Actual 18136
Jan 3 Actual 17762
12 2K Days ed 3
They {.m t shows the averige number
9 of KWH you used g.u.h day. You
ttsed 374 KW 1 28 days. oran
61 average of 13 KWH a day.
1 The averupe daily temperature for
“ your ares Eist month was 38F,
fy .

TTI T T TT T

JF
2005 Months 2006

i

Other important information on back =




D

UGI Utllities, lnc. Gas Dlvision

o556 5//¢
oy QUAMG

LR OMAR v isar el Takou Sl wie

Statement of Account
Customer Name Nancy Talley
Service Address 2436 Reel Street
City, State Zip Harisburg, PA 17110
Account Number 202-236-7634<12
Tum On Date 111711683
- Shut Off Date 31312006 : o
o oo Bllls : , ~ Payment Adjustments
Billed Dats} Usage!| Index |  Biil Asnount Type |Degree Daysi | - Oatg _Amount __Type
33108 (198 (1244 | $343.90|Final 1608 - 104/03/06  $464.34|Cancelled
01/06 1280 11325 $464.34|Estimate. . 848{ 103/06/06 $210.04}Security Deposit
13006 |125  [1045 “$218.16|Customer] 880] {02/06/06 $490 64|Cancelled
13008 - 1290 1210  $490.64 | Estimate 8801 [11/21/05 ~ $8B.74|Customer
[12720/05 {341 1920 _ $606.33|Estimate 1031 113007705 $183.25|Cancalled
11/20/05 1223 I579 $327.73{Estimate 612 109/30/05 $112.72{Cancelied
10/27/05 | B8 358 $136.48{Customer] 246) {09/26/05 $75.00{Customer
10727705 1121 1389 $183.25{Estimaite 2461 {07/18/05. $236 80{Customer
1 9/28/05 - 15D 268 - $86.97{Actual 8] 107/12435 $282.46{Customer
8/20/05 180 298 $112.72}Estimate | 0}  {08R38/05 $300.00§Customer
729105 1131 218 $177.081Customer] 0] 10511005 - 3350.00[Customer
68/28/05 128 | 87 $45.661Estimate 11] {05/04/05 - 3$6.98}Interest/Deposit
531105 121 59 1. __$3521Customer 2461 104/05/05  $228.12|Customer
142805 {138 38 $178 16{Estimate | 335]  |03/08/05 $300.00]Customer
L3105 0 1355 {9800 $439.80]Customer 847} 102/08105 - $350.00| Customet
3101105  J3g6 18545 $489.24|Estimate | 1064} {01/11/05 $258.71|Customer
“ 112805 1328 . 18149 $407.24{Customer] 1075 [12/22/04  $260.00[Custamer
12/28/04  |376. 18821 5464, 76 {Estimate | -850] 1412404 %147.05|Customer
11728104 1207 8445 $255.77{Actual . B22) 110/29/04 - $81.37|Customer
102704 1159 18238 $188.20|Estimate _364] o044 | . $53.30|Cusiomer
8128104 |35 8079 $80.61{Customer; 41] 0B/30/04 | $53.30{Cancelied
8r7/04 1358 18080 $53.30|Estimate 11] |0B23/04  $112.47|Cuslomer
7029/04 | 26 8044 $39.61|Estimate | ‘0] |08/16/04 _$150.00{Cuslomer
6/29/04 |44 8019 '$59.32{Lstimate 421 107/16/04 $130.00{Customer
5/28/04 45 7978 _ $82.34 1 Estimate 531 105/18/04 $350.00}Customer
1429/04 1182 17933 $217.62]Estimate 413]
: Totals $6,155.45] {Totala $5,253.30
[T Summary ;
Pror Balance $354 .48
Total Bills $6,155 45
Total Late ‘
Charpes $43.84
Sub-Total $6,553.78 :
|ess Payments | DOCUMENT
and Adjustments $5,253.30 ' '
{Total Dus $1,300.48

FOLDER




Nancy Talley ~ Case # c-20065864

Acct# 202-236-7634-12 ....2436 Reel St. HBG

Usage Comparison:
 Period: usage dd cefperdd  days M
10/28/03 — 3/30/04 1769 4412 A0 154 3187588

10/27/04-3/31/05 1662 4538 36 155 $2056.81

10/27/03-3/31/06 888 4131 2] 155 S1496.12



August 16, 2005

Nancy Talley
2436 Ree! St
Harrisburg, PA 17110

Customter Namber, 202-236-7634-12
Dear Ms, Taliey:

You contacied our of fice on August 16, 2005 in reference to your bill for utility scrvics in the amount of
$177.08. You lch the bill was too high and requested verification of the reading. As you requested, vour
meter was read on August 8. 2005 at an index of 226. This reading shows an additional usage of 8 cubic
feet of gas from the index of 218 on July 29, 2005 which vou had provided. This indicaies the previous bill
Ay have been estimated 100 low, gencrating a make up bilt for previous gas usage wh:c;h vou were notyet
billed for.

Pzeasu review the enclosed utility consumption statement detaiting this address for the last eightesn months.
This report wil} include the dollar amount associated with each billing period, the types of meter readings,
and bedting degree-days. Degrec-days are the measure of how cold the weathier was during a billing
period. Included with this report will be an outline on how (o avoid estimated bills. Iwall also be mailing a
cmwcwaﬂan package that will give helpful hints on bow to conserve on enengy.

W¢ conclude, based on historical usa gc patierns and vorification o[‘ the cucrent billing md.\ ﬂm your bill is
correct as rendered, :

The current bill's due date has been extended to Angast 31, 2005 You lave already paid this bill in full
and currently have a credit on your account of $59.72. If you still feel the bill seems higher than normal,
yoweun have a High Bill Investigation and Meier Test performed on yonr utility meter. The to1al cost of the
investigation and test is § 76.00. You also have the right to be present during this testing. I this is an
option you are interested in please call our Customer Information Center at 1-800-276-2722 (o schiedule at
your copvenience. If you ase not satisfied with the explanation or options given. you do have the nghito -
file an Inforal Cownplaint with the Peunsylvania Public Uuhtv Commission. T have encloscd anoutling on
the procedure for filing the complaiat

Sincerely,
Heather

Custorugr Relations Representative
* Enclosures
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December 27, 2005

 Nancy Talley
2436 Reel St
Harrisburg, PA 17110

Customer Number: 202-236-7634-12
Dear Ms. Talley:

You contacted our office on December 8, 2005 in reference to your bill for utifity service in the amount of
$327.73. You fclt the bill was too high and requested verification of the reading. You provided us with a
faeter reading at an index of 645 taken oo November 30, 2005 This reading shows an additional usage of
66 cubic feet of gas from the index of 579 on Nov(:mber 29,2005,

Please review the enclosed uiility consumption statement detailing this address for the Iast cighicen months,
This report will include the dollar amount associated with each billing period, the types of meter readings.
and heating degrec-days,  Degree-days are the measure of how cold the weather was during 8 billing
period. Included with this report will be an outline on how 1o avoid estimated bills. 1 wxll also be maling a
conservation package that will give helpfn! hints on how {0 CONSErve on Chergy.

We conclude, based on historical usage patterns and verification of the current bxlimg undex that your bitl is
correct as rendered.

The current bill's due date has been extended 1o January 11, 2006, If you are unable to pay this ‘bﬂ! in full
and would like to set up a payment agreement, please cail our Credit Department at 1-800-272-9844. This
pavment agreement may extend at least as Jong as the period during which the excess amount nccrued. If
you still fecl the bill seexos higher than normal, you can have a High Bifl Investigation and Meter Test
performed on your utility meter. The total cost of the investigetion and test is $ 76.00. Vou also have the
right 10 be present during this testing. If this is an option you are interested in please call cur Customer
Information Center at 1-800-276-2722 to schedule at your convenience. If you are not satisfied with the
explanation of options given, you do bave the right {o file an Informal Complain: with the Peansylvania
Public Utility Commuission, 1 have enclosed an outline on the procedure for filing the complaint,

Sincerely.
Heather

‘Customer Relations Representative
Enclosures

R o 2
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January 30, 2006

Nancy Talley
2436 Reel St
Harrisburg, PA 17110

Customer Number: 202-236-7634-12
Dear Ms. Talley:

You contacted our office on January 6, 2006 in reference (o your bill for wtility service in the amourt of
$606.33, You fell the bill was too high and requested verification of the reading, As you requested, your
nweier was read on January 9, 2006 at an index of 954, This reading shows an addmonal usage of 34 cubic
feet of gas from thie index of 920 on Deceraber 29, 2005 ;

Please review the enclosed utibty consumption statemerd detailing this address for the last cightoen reonths,
This report will inchrde the dollar amount associated with each billing period, the types of meter readings.
and heating degrec-days. Degree-days are the measure of how ¢old the weather was during a billing
period. Included with this report will be an outline on how to avoid cstimated bills. T will also be mailing a
conservation padc)ge that will give helpful lints on how to conserve on cuergy. ‘

~We conclude, based on historical usage pattcrns and verification of the tument billing mdcx tha¥ your bill is
coriect as rendered,

The current bill’s due dame has been extended (o Fcbruary 14, 2006, If you are unabl¢ 1o pay this bill in full
and would like to set up a payment agreement, please call our Credit Department at 1-800-272-9844. This
payment agrecment may extend at least as long as the period during which the excess amount acerued. If
vou still feel the bill seems higher than normal, vou cau have a High Bill Investigation and Meter Test
pcxfonncd on your ulility meter. The total cost of the investigation and tes1 is $ 76.00. You afso have the
right 1o be present during this testing. If this is an option you are imterested in please call our Cusiomer
Information Centerai §-800-276-2722 to schedule at your convenience. If you are not satisfied with the
cxplanation or options givern. you do have the right to file ao Informal Complaint with the Pennsylvania
Public Utility Commission. 1 have enclosed an outline on the procedure for filing lbeoomplamz.

Sincercly,
Heather

Customer Relations Representative
Enclosures

R\ of 2



0s6 94" ¥9% SLE ot JALTWILSH pO-6Z-2T

SLOT vZLOD 8Z¢E nE adaITddas §IR0LSAD S0-82-1

v90T PZ 68V 96¢ ze . QIIYWILSH G0-TO0-¢

Ly 08 6ED §5¢. 0€ aFIaddns JAWOILSAD §0~TE~¢€

SEE 9T 8LT O OBET 62 ; QILYWILSH SO0-6C~% .

9% TZ°'S¢ 12 z§ Q3ITA4NS HAWOLEND 0 S0-T€£-S

T 99'§% 8% 62 TIIYNILSE 50-62-9

: 80" LLT TET 0t TRIAIYEA SO-62-L

‘ ZLZTT 08 1€ ATTIIINYD s0-62-8
9 L6 98 0S 19 = TYLOY 50-82-6

92 5Z ' E€8T 12T 62 . a3 TIADINTD S0-4L2-0T

9%z 6% 9€T 88 62T ; QaIIddns HIWOILSND S0~LZ~0T

219 £LLZE £27 £E ; C L AFLYWILSE GO0-62-T1

TE0T £€° 909 T8 0f ; : STTITHIA S0-62-2T

SAYQ  TIII9 13N agsn SAWd ONICYIEY ¥AILIANW FILYA avad

AFADAA IHEI 0D *ON J0 44X
o AIAANNH ;

X & % o ¥ 4 % ¥ % % x o x % ¥y ox % % STITT  x ¥ % X F E x ¥ » X ¥ % X ¥ ¥ X ¥ 5 X

33 NO SSEIAAY ONITIVNW OTTLT SYNGSINAYH

. ; LNYNAL IO sNILYIS INDOJOY ; LS 1938 g€

mnﬂummm TeIIUSPTSsY FIWY T ADNYN’ AFTIYL

ZT-%E£9L-9€Z-20Z :INAODDY

PO R XX F ¥ % ¥ XK K X X 3 ¥ £ X ¥ o ¥ X X N X 3 X ¥ ¥ X K ¥ £ ¥ ® ¥ ¥ ¥ ¥ £ X

—_— XACLSTH NOIIdWNSNOD §Y9D - *ONI ‘SFILITILL IDO
LR S S TR R T I ST R TS S ST S T R S J B SN N U S R N SR T N T DN T N N T T PR S NS
BT 1IS"CT , GO0H ‘ Q1LY

txpppaxvrxxry pyvp ey xrnxnrnrrrdexyxy JQOUHISOTD #xa s ¥rar s s ¥ ¥ ¥ XX FX AKX XA KR F A ¥ 2 3004
. >3
x



